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RSIPF closely monitor the oil spill in Renbel Province 

 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) are closely monitoring the oil 
spill in West Rennell in the Rennell and Bellona Province. 
 

The Commissioner of RSIPF Matthew Varley says, “Police has been monitoring the situation 
in West Rennell since the oil spill started last month.” 
 

Commissioner Varley explains, “Reinforcements including two Provincial Response Unit 
(PRU) officers from Guadalcanal Province and two officers from the Fire and Rescue 
Service have been sent from Honiara to assist Police at the Tigoa Police Station on West 
Rennell.” 
 

He adds: “The role of the police in such matters is to ensure that law and order is maintained 
and those Government authorities and other interested stakeholders are allowed to do the 
work that is required of them to deal with the issue at hand.” 
 

Commissioner Varley says, “I would like to call on people in and around the Lavangu area 
of West Rennell to work together with the authorities to deal with the matter.” 
 
//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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